



Cokeville High School

December 2024 Newsletter

Important Dates & Upcoming Events

Dec. 6 - Friday School w/Math, Eng, Sci and SS

Dec. 7 - Sadie Hawkins Dance

Dec. 9 - OTC Night (for 11th Grade)

Dec. 10 - Christmas Music Concert 7:30 pm

Dec. 13 - Friday School w/ Mr. Tims

Dec. 14 - ACT Test Day (hosted in vaious location)

Dec. 17 - CV Schools Faculty Christmas Party

Dec. 20 - Scheduled School Day

Dec. 23- Jan. 1 - Christmas Break

Jan. 2 - Scheduled School Day





Cokeville High School wants you to stay connected:

Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/cokevillepanthers/

Instagram- https://www.instagram.com/cokevillepanthers/?hl=en

Website - chs.lcsd2.org

Infinite Campus- https://lcsd2.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/lincoln2.jsp

Canvas- https://lcsd2.instructure.com/login/ldap

Food Services - https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/index.php?sid=2203112038378528 Free and Reduced Meal Applications - https://lcsd2.org/free-reduced-application-instructions/

School Health Nurse - https://lcsd2.org/student-health/

Please note that changes to schedules and events are updated on these sites regularly.

A Message From...

Winter has arrived in full. Thank you for ensuring your student is prepared for the weather. With the weather comes a higher level of uncertainty related to scheduled events. Please keep a close eye on different events as if there is a need to reschedule it will be posted on the calendar and will additionally be sent out through Infinite Campus. Coaches will also keep athletes informed of necessary changes to schedules as we begin the winter sports and activities season. We are excited to be able to offer the variety of activities we do so students can gain experience and further develop skills.

A reminder that, CHS will be adding a Guided Reading time each day beginning in January. This will be an opportunity for students to get additional exposure to literature. We will be pulling from a very large library with around 200 different titles to have groups get access to different books and then participate in a guided reading experience with a teacher three days a week. The group will last 17 minutes daily with 2 minutes coming from each class period and five minutes coming off our daily. The fourth day each week will be a Success time. This time will pull from different content areas rotating between Reading, English, Math, and Science. We will utilize released items from the ACT that coincide with content being taught in classes, and content students will see on other standardized tests. This will provide teachers with additional information about how students are doing on different standards and provide students with more opportunities to practice different standards. We have researched around the state different high schools that have shown a pattern of success on standardized testing that prepares students for college, the military, trade schools, or to go directly into the work force. We believe this will help enhance the academic success and preparedness of our students over time. 7th through 12th grade will participate in this once a week 17-minute practice. Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions.

We are excited to expand opportunities for students related to the yearly high school musical. This year the building trades class will be working to create a set to be utilized in the musical. This will give our building trades class practice create platforms, structures, and walls. Thank you for your support of our building trades class. We will continue to build items that will be for sale to the community to help our students get practice with building, while also building things our community might be interested in having. Our art class will also be helping to paint the set this year. This will give art students experience with creating larger artwork. We are excited to increase involvement with different departments related to the high school musical. As we continue to work to help your child improve in all areas whether academic, sports, or activities, please feel free to ask questions and be involved in the process. Please feel free to reach out with any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth Dietz Cokeville K-12 Principal







A Message From...

A note from the Office - The Holidays are quickly coming upon us. Just a couple of reminders. With winter sports starting up, please make sure that your student's activity fee is paid for that sport. If you have questions please contact me. Also, please check your students lunch balance and student fees and try to get them paid as soon as you can. We appreciate you as parents and how you do keep up with this.

Last day of school before the holidays is December 20th. It will be a full day of school. We hope you have a wonderful Christmas break and enjoy family and time spent together. Please check the calendar for upcoming events during the month. Don't forget that we do have school on January 2, 2025.

Happy Holidays. ~Lynne Pope

A note from the Media Center - . In December the library will be concluding the six-week reading contest and we will be having a movie/game party for those that have met the criteria. The kids have to have at least six hours of reading turned in and their class has to read more hours than the class they are competing against in order to go to the party. We have a weekly drawing for a small prize for any kids that turn reading minutes in during the week. We also have some fun games set up in the library for kids to win some prizes. We will be doing a game where the kids will guess each senior's favorite book and Christmas tradition. If they guess right, they get a small treat. Any kids that check out one of the senior's favorite books will also get small treat. We also will be doing a Christmas MadGab game. Any kids that complete the sheet with all the correct answers will get a small treat. - Madi Pauni

A note from the Nurse - Flu Season Reminders

Flu symptoms come on quickly, while cold symptoms are gradual Fever is experienced with more serious illness such as strep or influenza Body aches and chest discomfort are more severe with flu

Students experiencing vomiting, diarrhea, or fever of 100.4* or greater should stay home until 24 hours after symptoms are gone without use of Tylenol or Ibuprofen

It is helpful, but not required, to report specific illnesses to the school including strep, norovirus, influenza, pink eye, hand foot and mouth, etc. - Alisa Pond

Scheduled School Day Dec. 20th. Break from Dec. 23 - Jan1st Scheduled School Day Jan. 2





